
 
26 June 2019 

 

Seq No: 43/19 

 

NSW Independent Planning Commission  

Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street  

Sydney, NSW 2000 

 

Dear Commissioners, 

 

Subject:  Ulan Continued Operations Project- Modification 4 Longwall Optimisation Project  

 

I refer to the Public Meeting that took place at Parklands Resort, Mudgee on 19 June 2019 in relation to  

Ulan Coal Mine’s Ltd’s (UCML) Continued Operations Project- Modification 4 Longwall Optimisation 

Project (MOD 4).  

 

UCML have considered the submissions made during the Public Meeting and would like to provide the 

following information in response to a number of matters that were raised for the Independent Planning 

Commissions (IPC’s) consideration.   

 

Impacts on Downstream Users Rights  

A number of concerns were raised in relation to baseflow losses and the potential impacts on 

downstream users.  

 

The surface water and groundwater sources within the Project Area are managed under the water 

sharing plans prepared by the NSW Government either under harvestable rights provisions or water 

access licences, ensuring that all water take is within the sustainable yield volume for the catchments. 

All water take for MOD 4 will comply with these water sharing plans and Acts which are designed to 

provide for the sustainable use of NSW’s water resources.  The predicted water take for MOD 4 is 

within the capacity of the water licence allocations currently held by UCML. 

The groundwater licensing requirements for the proposed MOD 4 and approved operations combined 

are within the currently held entitlements of UCML. 

 

Climate Change and Greenhouse Gas Impacts  

Several speakers raised concern that MOD 4 contributes to Climate Change and the increased 

Greenhouse Gas Emissions outweigh the minimal expected benefits. The IPC also referred to previous 

community submissions about Greenhouse Gas during UCML’s briefing with the IPC and asked what 

UCML’s response to that was. UCML took the IPC’s question on notice and committed to providing a 

response following the briefing, which is provided below.  

 

UCML contend that the modification represents a minor change to UCML’s existing approved Ulan 

operations, with no proposed change to the approved production rate or the approval term.  UCML note 

the Department of Planning and Environment’s (DPE) Assessment Report conclusions in this regard, as 

well as the comments made by the Department in respect of Greenhouse Gas emissions.   

 

Earlier this year, Glencore announced an annual coal production cap.  Coal production from Ulan, 

including the coal that would be produced if MOD 4 is approved, is included within this cap and meets 

an established global demand for thermal coal.  A copy of a fact sheet on the production cap is attached in 

Attachment 1. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Brad Tanswell on    or via email: 

  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Charlie Allan 

General Manager 

Ulan Coal Mines Limited  
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Attachment 1: Glencore Production Cap Fact Sheet  

 

 

 

 

 








